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TLC Mission Statement: 
    

KNOW CHRIST   
†   

SHARE CHRIST   
†   

SERVE CHRIST 

Let Your Voice Actually Be Heard! 
Listen, my beloved brothers, has not God chosen those who are poor in 
the world to be rich in faith and heirs of the kingdom, which he has   
promised to those who love him? James 2:5 
 

During the month of February, we invite each Trinity Lutheran 
Church member, and even non-member friends of the church, to 
sign up for a cottage meeting. Cottage meetings will be held during the 
month of February.  These meeting will be held mostly at the church, but 
Pastor Griffin is open to the possibility of hosting Cottage meetings at 
other locations more convenient for those who wish to participate.   
At these meetings, all will have the opportunity to: 
 

•    Be inspired, as you see more clearly the hand of God in your life,   
and His plan at work in His church. 
•    Share one another’s insights into the history and needs of our       
congregation. 
•    Raise questions about our church. 
•    Hear about opportunities to make a difference in the nature            
and ministry of our church. 
•    Possibly become a part of a Task Force raised up by God, which will 
be used to create long term effects on the ministry of Trinity Lutheran 
Church. 

The Initial Schedule of Cottage Meetings 
Choose one!!!  

Cottage meetings are currently scheduled at Trinity 
for the following dates and times: 

 

Tuesday, February 3
rd
 

6:30 p.m. 
Wednesday, February 4

th
 

6:30 p.m. 
Thursday, February 5

th
 

9:00 a.m. 
6:30 p.m. 

Friday, February 6
th
 

9:00 a.m. 
Saturday, February 7

th
 

9:00 a.m. 
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TLC Family Care Connections 
We pray for... 
 

� Shut-Ins: Freda Kirchoff, Bill Boles, 
Esther McMichael, Evelyn Kowalke, Irene 
Gestenslager, Thelma Traugott, Karen Mowdy, 
Bob Shackelford, Hellen Strickland, Dot Merz, 
Bill Bridges  
� Health Concerns: Gary Kraft, Aspen 
Phillips, Joyce Kraft, Don Messenger,  
Michelle Lauck, Shirley VanCura, Rosa Mai, 
John Lavrenz, Kim Hamilton, Bob Garmin, Ann 
Mason  
 

If you have a prayer concern, please call the office 
** always obtain permission before sharing another’s concerns 

Worship Schedule Change: 
 
Effective Sunday, February 1, 2015 
Trinity Lutheran Church will hold two  
services each Sunday.  Service times will 
be 8:00 am and 10:30 am, with Sunday 
School and Bible Classes at 9:15.   
Communion will be offered on the 2nd and 
4th Sundays. 
 

During the summer months we will revert 
to one service on Sundays. 

Long Range Planning Committee thanks every-
one who made the remodel happen. Everything 
is pretty much completed, and the committee 
thanks each and every one involved for their 
time, talents, hard work, financial support, 
ideas, praises, and any behind-the-scene     
activities.  God is so good!  With your re-
sponse to His direction, He casuee it all come 
together! 

     Thank you. 

Sunday, February 8
th
 

1:00 p.m. 
Monday, February 9

th
 

9:00 a.m. 
1:00 p.m. 
6:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, February 11
th
 

6:30 p.m. 
Thursday, February 12

th
 

9:00 a.m. 
Friday, February 13

th
 

9:00 a.m. 
Sunday, February 15

th
 

1:00 p.m. 
 

Sign-up forms are available Sunday mornings 
in the church Narthex, or will be available dur-
ing the week at the church office.  If you do not 
sign up, we will be seeking to contact you to 
emphasize the absolute need for your insights 
and participation.  If you know of someone we 
might miss contacting, let us know and/or con-
tact them for us. This year is one of those abso-
lutely pivotal times in the ministry of Trinity Lu-
theran Church.   It may well be a pivotal year in 
your life with Jesus Christ, as well!  

Sign up for  
and  

come to a Cottage Meeting! 
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Stephen Ministry Meeting: 
February 10  at 6:30 

 

  

Sunday Morning Bible Studies  
Walking Through Israel 

Meets in East Wing. Led by Pastor Griffin 
 

What’s New in the News 

A look at current events through 
the lens of Scripture! 

Led by  DCE Cynthia Lavrenz in the Meeting Room 
 

 Weekday Fellowship Opportunities 
Breakfast with Jesus 

Mondays: 7—8 a.m. in Fellowship Hall 
Read one section of text for the day, discuss the 
impact on us, and pray for one another.  

A free-will donation will pay for breakfast! 
 

Get-����ogether-Girls 
meet on Tuesdays at 10:00 a.m.  

Join the ladies for fellowship, devotions, and card 
ministry.  Drop-ins are  welcome!  

 

Brown Bag Bible Buddies 
meet on Tuesdays at 12:00 p.m.  

Studying different Books of the Bible in a study 
from Concordia Publishing House 

 

LifeLight Bible Study  
LifeLight Bible Study – The Book of Genesis Pt 2 

will begin February 5 
Thursdays from 1:30 – 3:00 p.m.  

 

Christian Education  

Monthly Opportunities—  
First Tuesday of Month,  7:00 p.m. 

 

Women’s Bible Study —East Wing 
 

from the Lutheran Women’s Quarterly. 
 

Men’s Bible Study  
The Mormons, Who They Are;  

What They Believe 

Wednesday Evening Bible Studies 
6:30  

In the Eye of the Storm:  
A day in the life of Jesus 

 

One minute you are seated in familiar territory with a 
song on your lips, then. . . The life that had been so 

calm is now so stormy.   Led by Kathy Jackson 
 

Financial Peace University 
Led by Karl Peschel 640-0641 
A new class began January 28  

Meets 6pm--8 pm 
 

Did God Really Say 
 

"All heresies," Martin Luther wrote, "result from the devil's 
temptation to Eve to doubt God's Word and ask, 'Did God 
really say?' "  
   Jesus said to His fellow Jews who hoped to discredit 
Him and His teachings, "You diligently study the Scriptures 
because you think by them you possess eternal life. 
“These are the Scriptures that tell about Me, yet you  
refuse to come to Me to have life." (John 5:39). 
   In this study from GOOD NEWS magazine, “Did God 
Really Say”, we examine God's Word to verify--by His 
Spirit opening our eyes and ears to His life-saving truth-- 
what God really does and does not say. 
 Led by Lorinda Skeie  
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 February Servants 
 

Communion Assistants   8:00  Bruce Algrim & Ron Thiele 
    10:30      Ron Appel & Ron Hall 
         Altar Guild          Alice Morris 

� Acolytes   8:00      10:30      
February 1 Holley Douglas    Sydney Jo Sheets  
  8 Alex Foreman      Jacob Froetschner 
  15 Taylor Schiltz     Peter Hall 
  22 Jacynda Vargas    Brooklynn Hallmark 
March  1 Holley Douglas    Kylee Kruleski 
  8 Alex Foreman    Bailey Pauley 
 
� PowerPoint      8:00      10:30  
February 1 Rachel Foreman    Carrie Hall 
  8 Gretchen Hogan    Bailey Pauley 
  15 Alex Foreman    Alexis Powell 
  22 Clara Jackson    Grace Reagle  
March  1 Rachel Foreman    Carrie Hall 
  8 Gretchen Hogan    Bailey pauley 
 
� Lectors  8:00      10:30         
February  1 Kelly Chopp     Jay Meyer 
  8 Ed Adams     Judy Schweer 
  15 Tim Lavrenz     Gerry Schultz 
  22 Judy Nusser     Jerry Bitter 
 
�Nursery  10:30 
February  1 ConniJo Bailey 
  8 Kelly Lange & Skylar Schwindt 
  15 Brianna Pauley 
  22 Clara Jackson 
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 Fundraisers:  
Save aluminum cans!!   

(cashed in 155lbs for $93 on 12/4/14) 
 

Mexican Vanilla for 
Sale—$5 per bottle 

 

Buy $10.00  
Papa Murphy's  
Gift Cards 

Young Adult Ministry! (YAMs) 
 Post High School through the 30’s meet 
Wednesdays from 8-9 p.m. in the church basement! 

 

Wednesday Youth Activities  
Winter Schedule 6:30—7:30 p.m. 

An activity, devotions led by the 
youth, and singing!  
 Bring a friend.   

 

Sunday Morning  
 The SKIT GUYS will be our focus for Sunday School. 
Each skit has been developed into a Bible Study. 

 
 

Past Calendar: 
 

A Mini-Lock-in of nerf wars was 
enjoyed by 6 youth.  Focus  was on 

Ephesians 6  
 

 
December 28-31, 2014  

FIRE ON THE MOUNTAIN  
at LVR.   

Attended John Hunter, Clara, 
Leland & Paul Jackson, Manual 
Rodriguez, Hannah Schultz and 

Jaycob Vargas. 
The group burns 42 piles in two 
days, trimmed out a room, 
cooked meals and cleaned up 
meals and tried to do some 

sledding in 2 degree weather. 
 

January 25 
Mexican Meal Fundraiser 

 
January 30-31 

Rexford Confirmation Retreat 
on BAPTISM 

 

Future Calendar: 
 

March 1-3and/or April 9-11 
 Ski Monarch  

 
 

 

February 6-8—Youth Quake in Wichita 
Registered: Holley Douglas, Alex Foreman, Jacob  
Froetschner, Brooklynn Hallmark,  Bailey Pauley, Alexis  
Powell, Grace Reagle, Jacynda Vargas, Taylor Schiltz, Taylor  
Sullivan, Nyalee Duran; Andrew Prochnow – Scott City, 
Michell Dehning – Leavenworth.   
Junior Leaders:  Brianna Pauley, Nathan Koeperich 
 

Adults: Jaclyn Vargas,  Jennifer Froetschner,   
Cynthia Lavrenz, Leland Jackson 

 
 

March 14-20, 2015  -Build Homes in Mexico 
93 people have signed up!   Trinity members  

attending:  Lonnie Creacy, Mark Estrada, Peter Hall, 
Gretchen & Tom Hogan, Clara, Kathy, Leland & Tasha 
Jackson, Bailey, Brianna, Katy & Paul Pauley,  Manuel 

Rodriguez and Jarryn Pearce  
 

 
April 17-18 Wild Wild West  
in Atwood and Rexford 

 

May 21-25 College/Young Adult Servant 
Event at LVR 

 

Be a Servant in the Area!  
 

Saturdays: Habitat for Humanity, Garden City 
Projects Around the Church:  

Ceiling tile in basement bathroom &  
Sacristy storeroom 

Dusting in Sacristy and Vestry 
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 HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 
Carlos Alvarez  2/1 
Leland Jackson  2/1 
Shannon Wyatt  2/1 
Alexis Powell    2/2 
Braydon Bastin  2/3 
Wauneta Messenger  2/3 
Michael Reagle  2/3 
Penny Grauberger   2/5 
Tina Davis   2/6 
Joyce Kraft   2/6 
Deandra Krug   2/6 
Laurie Bauck    2/7 
Sonya Barton   2/8 
Miles Combs   2/8 
Zachary Davis   2/9 
Brian Drees    2/9 
Kathy Jackson   2/9 
Jackson Combs  2/11 
Kourtney Goss   2/12 
Bob Wirth    2/12 
Ethan Ackerman  2/13 
Tori Nuzum   2/13 
Jim Hewes    2/14 
Jim Baker   2/15 
Izaiah Claar   2/15 
Britta Mae Diehl  2/15 
Xavier Grant   2/15 
Susan Soldner  2/15 
Ashley Claussen   2/16 
Cynthia Lavrenz   2/16 
Michael Leal    2/16 
Trent McMillan   2/16 

Kelly Chopp   2/17 
Doris Lewis   2/17 
Greyson Wright  2/17 
Colby Cessna    2/18 
Wayne Lauck    2/18 
Rosemary Colson  2/19 
Seneca Meeks  2/19 
Cherilyn Alvarez   2/21 
Hanna Beery    2/21 
Dacoda Davis    2/21 
Chris Douglas   2/21 
Kathy Winter    2/21 
Christy Creacy  2/22 
Johanna Eckert  2/22 
Kyle Horsfall   2/22 
Dustin Lampe   2/22 
Norma Simpson  2/22 
Casey Wagner  2/22 
Chris Hall    2/23 
Opal Sroufe    2/23 
Linda Wilken    2/23 
Kenny Grauberger  2/24 
Kelli Sowers   2/24 
Dale Wilson   2/24 
Aspen Phillips   2/25 
Buddy Skeie    2/25 
Lauren Sullivan   2/25 
Jeff Southern   2/26 
Jacqueline Welch  2/26 
Leslie Schweer   2/27 
Darlene Simpson   2/27 
Bethany Pauley  2/28 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!  
Sean & Kimberly Guy  2/14 
Steve & Linda Guhr    2/15 
Larry & Linda Wilken  2/19 
Carlos & Cherilyn Alvarez   2/21 
Ben & Jarryn Pearce   2/23 
Mark & Jamie Schweer  2/23 
Monte & Brenda Algrim   2/26 
Joe Persinger & Heidi Berg  2/29 
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COME ONE, COME ALL to Trinity Preschool’s annual Fun Night.  This is a fund raiser for the  
preschool for the extras that tuition does not cover, i.e. toys, computer, copier, and playground.   
The Fellowship Hall will become a place for fun for preschool age and younger winning prizes at the 
games.  For the adults it is a night of fellowship with others and fun, watching the kids playing the 
games. This event will be held Feb. 22, 2015 at 4:30.  The meal will follow the games at 5:30. 
 

Pre-enrollment for the 2015-16 school year is March 4, 2015 for Trinity members and alumni.  Pre-
enrollment for the community is March 11, 2015. To be eligible for 4 year preschool, one has to 
be 4 years old before August 31 and for the 3 year class, it is 3 before August 31.   
Pre-enrollment time is 7:30-8:30 pm for both nights. Tell relatives and friends about pre-enrollment 
dates and time. 
Come and support Trinity Preschool! 
 

Suzanne Hewes  & Tammy Lampe 

Save your cancelled stamps:  LWML collects cancelled stamps to sell to stamp collectors and 
the money received from collectors is used to send quilts through Lutheran World Relief 

(LWR).  We will cut the stamps off your envelope if you bring your envelopes and place in the LWR Cancelled Stamp 
Box, found in the Narthex. 

Second Saturday Sewing, February 14, 1:30-4:00 pm. We will sew quilts for Lutheran World Relief.  
No sewing experience necessary. Call Darlene Simpson for more information. 
 
 

February Greetings From LWML: 
 The weather outside has been Frightful, and I miss the connections of TLC Family when worship and 
meetings are cancelled, but we also need to be safe.  With the FLU bug going around and the wind chill at zero 
we made the decision to cancel January's meeting. Mark you calendar for February 3rd, at 7:00 pm. Hopefully 
we won't have to cancel this month’s League meeting due to cold weather.  
 The LWML Quarterly's have been delivered and the Winter KS Sonshine is on-line. It soon will be in 
your church mailboxes. 
 Please consider helping with some Lenten Midweek meals on Wednesday nights. Bernie Reetz will be 
calling for food and help in preparing, serving and clean up. 
 Also, it is that time of year when we volunteer for Meals on Wheels. Alice Banning may be calling you,  
you can volunteer any time of the year. 
 COMING SOON is our LWML page on the TLC web site. Thank Karl Paschel for his work on that. 
Stay warm and give someone you love a Valentine Hug, with a card or something special. 
Serving the Lord with Gladness! 
Your Sister in Christ, Mary Jo Schultz LWML Society President 

LWML "Stamporee"  Buy and Use Commemorative Stamps, 
Save all cancelled stamps.  



8 

 

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH – CHURCH LEADERSHIP COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING 11/20/2014  6:30 p.m. 

 

PRESENT: DCE Cynthia Lavrenz, Martin Nusser, Lisa Hogan, Ron Hall, Heidi Berg, DCE Leland Jackson, Buddy Skeie, 
 Jay Meyer, Mike Reagle, Rachelle Powell and Judy Schweer 
 
ABSENT: Bob Drees and Loretta Schultz 
 
GUESTS:   Katy Pauley and Rick Beltz 
 
Buddy Skeie called the meeting to order.  The opening devotion and prayer on Stewardship of Self was presented by DCE Cyn-
thia Lavrenz. 
 
DCE Leland Jackson introduced Alan Watson, Larry Unsworth, Jared Froetschner, and Wendy Dunagan who gave a presenta-
tion on the Venture Crew.  The Venture Crew is a youth development program of the Boy Scouts of America and is for boys 
and girls.  They are looking for a Charter Partner.  Some of the responsibilities of the Charter Partner include a place to meet, 
a Charter Organization Representative and possible seed money.  They would like to start the crew up by summer.  They are 
asking Trinity to consider being the Charter Partner as they feel it would work well with and enhance TLC’s current youth    
program. 
 
CONSENSUS APPROVAL ITEMS:  Minutes of the 10/16/14 meeting was presented.  Marty Nusser moved the minutes be 
approved and Mike Reagle seconded the motion.  Motion passed by voice vote. 
 
REPORTS: 

Staff:  DCE Leland Jackson reported that the Matthew 25 grant is at $9,000.00 and that the additional funds came from the 
Chamber as he was the keynote speaker at this month’s Chamber Breakfast.  There are possibly 41  going to Mexico.  He 
also stated that he and the Senior High group visited the Trinity members at Garden Valley.  They sang for them and gave 
them cinnamon rolls.  DCE Cynthia Lavrenz reported that there will be 26 booths at Saturday’s bazaar. 

Website:  Buddy Skeie reported that work is progressing and there is $400.00 of the designated amount remaining.  He also 
stated that Katy Pauley is to be trained on updating the website.  Lisa Hogan reported that the website is unavailable 
right now but can be previewed at karlpeschel.com/tlc.  She also asked the staff to make sure that they reviewed the 
website and communicate to Karl any changes and corrections. 

Narthex Remodel: Buddy Skeie reported that there are additional plumbing issues but with R J Plumbing’s help they are being 
resolved and when everything is done all bathrooms will be working including the one in the vestry.  He also stated that a 
gift has been received to replace all the existing carpet in the hallways.  Dedication will be on Sunday, December 7th with 
a reception afterwards.  Diann Stone is heading up the plans for the reception. 
 

OLD BUSINESS:  
Intentional Interim Pastor:  Ron Hall reported that Trinity’s call to Rev. Timm Griffin has been issued and he has 

stated that he will have an answer to us by November 24th. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Crisis Management Plan:  DCE Cynthia Lavrenz reported that she and Katy Pauley have had a preliminary meeting with the 
Police Department.  Mike Reagle reported that the staff, CLC, Preschool Teachers and the ABCD Board will need to 
complete a 2 hour crisis training to be conducted by the Police Department and that this needs to be done prior to the 
completion of the Crisis Management Plan.  It was the consensus of CLC to proceed with this training.  Mike Reagle 
will provide DCE Cynthia Lavrenz with some dates that the Police Department will be available to do the training. 

Elevator Repair:  DCE Leland Jackson reported that due to a transition in service people at Kone the necessary upkeep to the 
elevator has not been done for about 3 years and that the hydraulic packing needs to be replaced at a cost of 
$4,240.00.  Kone requires 50% payment up front.  He also reported that there are a couple of other items that need 
to be taken care of and if they are done at the same time it will save us about $500.00.  He also stated that by having 
the hydraulic packing replaced that Kone will waive the annual $350.00 safety test fee. (See attached E Mail).  Discus-
sion followed.  The consensus of CLC is that the elevator be posted as out of order until maintenance is completed.  
Mike Reagle moved that all necessary repairs to the elevator be completed.  Lisa Hogan seconded and motion passed 
by voice vote. 
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Treasurer’s Report and 2015 Ministry Plan/Budget:  Treasurer’s report through October 31, 2014 was handed out by Katy 
Pauley (see attached).  Jay Meyer reported that the Lay Ministers have visited with Loretta Schultz about the 
need for a review of the accounting records which she agreed to assist with.  They also requested that she con-
sider training someone as her back up.  Mike Reagle moved that a review of the accounting records be conducted 
by three (3) independent parties to cover 2013 and the first 3 quarters of 2014 and that it be completed by the 
next Voters’ Meeting.  Martin Nusser seconded the motion and it passed by voice vote.  It was decided that the 
Congregational Informational Meeting will be at 1:00 p.m. on January 18, 2015 and the Voters’ Meeting will be on 
January 25, 2015 at 1:00 p.m. 

Lay Delegate for District Convention:  The Kansas District Convention will be June 4th-6th.  For voting purposes Trinity is 
entitled to one Lay Delegate and one Ministerial Delegate, so since the nominations are due by November 30th and 
we are in vacancy one Lay Delegate is all that we can nominate.  Jay Meyer reported that Rick Beltz has volun-
teered to be the Lay Delegate.  Martin Nusser moved that Rick Beltz represent Trinity at the 2015 District Conven-
tion as our Lay Delegate.  Lisa Hogan seconded the motion and it passed by voice vote. 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Jay Meyer announced that Suzanne Hewes will retire as Trinity’s Preschool Director/Teacher at the 
end of the school year. 
 
The next meeting is December 18, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. 

 
Jay Meyer adjourned the meeting and closed with The Doxology. 
 
Secretary, 
 
Judy Schweer 

Dillon’s Neighborhood Reward Program update: 

$6105 has been received as $6105 has been received as $6105 has been received as $6105 has been received as 1/8/15:1/8/15:1/8/15:1/8/15:    
 

$2,035 to Youth Ministry (1/3)$2,035 to Youth Ministry (1/3)$2,035 to Youth Ministry (1/3)$2,035 to Youth Ministry (1/3)    

$2,035 to Education/Family Life (1/3)$2,035 to Education/Family Life (1/3)$2,035 to Education/Family Life (1/3)$2,035 to Education/Family Life (1/3)    

$2,035 to Capital Improvement (1/3)$2,035 to Capital Improvement (1/3)$2,035 to Capital Improvement (1/3)$2,035 to Capital Improvement (1/3) 

Dillons Community Rewards 

Giving More Back to the Community! 
 

Dillons has announced some exciting changes to the fundraising program 
effective February 1, 2015.  Neighborhood Rewards will become      
Community Rewards.    

January 31, 2015 will be the final day that reloading your 
Dillons gift card will result in Trinity receiving the current 
cash back reward.  Remember the gift cards never expire so 
any balance remaining on your card can still be used for pur-

chases.  Also the cards will continue as reloadable gift cards; the only change 
is that there will no longer be the cash back rewards earned by Trinity. 
 

Effective February 1, 2015 you can earn rewards on almost any 
purchase every time you shop at Dillons or Kwik Shop, simply by 
swiping your Dillons Plus Shopper’s card.  To continue supporting 
Trinity through Community Rewards, visit www.dillons.com/
communityrewards and enroll your Plus Shopper’s Card in the program.  Once 
this is complete Trinity receives credit each time a purchase is made using a 
registered card. 
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Troop 109 of the Santa Fe Trail Council of  

Boy Scouts of America  
and Travis & Wendy Dunagan  

will host an Eagle Scout Court of Honor for 
Scott Dunagan   

February 1, 2015, 2:00 p.m.,  at Trinity Lutheran 
Church in Garden City at  

 

Scoutmaster Eric Relph and Assistant Scoutmaster 
Josh Messenger will be conducting the ceremony 
and a reception will follow.  Troop 109 is chartered 
with the Nazarene Church of Garden City.  
 Eagle Scout Scott Dunagan, 15, is a sopho-
more at Holcomb High School and a member of 
Trinity Lutheran Church.  He is the son of Travis 
and Wendy Dunagan of Holcomb, Kansas.  Scott is 
also a member of the Order of the Arrow , the  
National Honor Society for Boy Scouts.  He at-
tended the 2013 National Jamboree in Washington 
DC and the Summit Bechtel Scout Ranch in West 
Virginia.  Scott also worked at the Spanish Peaks 
Scout Ranch in Colorado last summer as a camp 
counselor-in-training. Spanish Peaks Scout Ranch 
is owned by the Santa Fe Trail Council based in 
Garden City, Kansas.  Scott participated in two 
evacuations due to flash flooding last summer.  
Scott has served as assistant patrol leader and  
patrol leader within Troop 109.   
 Two entities benefitted from Scott’s Eagle 
project: the William Wilson Chapter of the Daugh-
ters of the American Revolution of Garden City and 
Ingalls Township.  Scott worked with DAR Regent 
Carley Hazelton in mapping the Ingalls Cemetery, 
as the records were lost many years ago.  They lo-
cated thirty-two unmarked graves.  The DAR sup-
plied Scott with white crosses and Scott and mem-
bers of Troop 109 anchored the crosses on the 
graves.  Scott also worked with Don Redger who is 
a member of the Ingalls Cemetery Board.  He 
asked Mr. Redger what improvements he would 
like have done to the grounds.  They agreed upon 
the construction of a gazebo.  Scott had enough 
money left over to re-side, re-paint and re-shingle 
the caretaker’s shed.  Scott was able to raise the 
funds for this project through charitable donations 
of businesses in Cimarron, Dodge City, Scott City 
and Garden City.  A large portion of the funding 

came from the people he has sold popcorn to over 
the years.  He has sold over $15,000 worth of Trails 
End Popcorn since third grade.  He approached his 
popcorn customers and explained what he was do-
ing for his Eagle project.  Many of his customers 
have watched Scott grow up over the years and 
were very willing to donate to his project.   
 To earn the rank of Eagle Scout, a boy must 
earn at least twenty-one merit badges; serve his 
troop in a variety of leadership roles; and complete 
a major service project. Only 4% of scouts ever 
achieve the Eagle Scout rank.  In all, Scott has 
earned a total of forty-three merit badges.  One of 
his most memorable merit badges was taught at 
the Kansas Cosmosphere by one of the engineers 
who worked on Apollo 13.  Scott’s Eagle project to-
taled 311.5 working hours not including time for 
fundraising.  The total working hours is a total of all 
volunteers’ recorded times spent on the project. 
Scott personally logged 58 hours not including time 
spent fundraising.  All work time was tracked by 
sign in sheets. 
 Scott has received congratulatory letters 
from Mike Rowe (whom he met at the 2013 Na-
tional Jamboree); Former Secretary of Defense and 
current National President of the Boy Scouts of 
America, Robert Gates; General Martin Dempsey; 
Gov. Rick Perry of Texas; Gov. Susana Martinez of 
New Mexico; Gov. Scott Walker of Wisconsin; Gov. 
John Kasich of Ohio; Former President George 
H.W. Bush; and Former President George W. 
Bush. 
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Return Service  Requested 

Trinity Lutheran Church : Vision Statement 
 To create a 21st century mission post in 
southwest Kansas where people of all ages are 
touched by the love of Jesus in dynamic worship,  
Bible study and fellowship; 
 A mission post where persistent efforts will 
be made to equip disciples, using every resource the 
Spirit makes available, to share Christ with everyone. 
 
Mission Minded 
Inspired to use spiritual gifts 
Serving in love 
Seeking the lost 
Integrating all members 
Ongoing education for all 
Nurturing family environment 
Praying priesthood 
Opportunities for giving/receiving God’s grace 
Scripturally focused 
Touched by Christ’s love 

 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
1010 Fleming St 
Garden City, KS  67846 

Non-Profit Org 
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Family Life Committee  
Family Game Night—Fellowship Hall 

Sunday, February 15 at 3:00 
Bring your favorite games  
and a snack to share!! 


